
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from meeting held on 06/13/2018 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 7:08 PM.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif read the minutes of the April meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following account balance information: 
 
The balance in the operational fund is $3345.46 
We made approximately $140 from the buy-and-fly. 
 

Field Marshall Report 
Ray was not present at the June meeting. 
 

Safety Officer 
Bill Losey reported that there were no major safety issues, but Buddy had mentioned that 
pilots are taxiing powered aircraft into the pits.  It was noted that pilots should not taxi 
directly toward the fence openings to the pits and should power down their aircraft on the 
runway. 

 
Newsletter Editor  

Mike was not present at the June meeting. 
 
Old Business 

• The field was rolled in April. 
• The Buy and Fly was a success 

o There were 30-35 visitors. 
o We made about $140 from this event. 
o Thanks to Buddy, Kenny, John Flynn and Dan Crawford for the work they put in to 

make this event a success.   
  

New Business 
• Alvin had requested that the club look into adding stone to the driveway.  It was agreed to 

have Ray get an estimate for this. 
• There was a suggestion to consider a storage shed to keep the club field equipment 

(barbecue, generator, etc.). 
o Leif suggested we consider a half-shed design that could be placed against the back 

of the radio impound.  This would form a wind-blocking wall without involving the 
need for building permits. 

o It was agreed to have Ray look into the feasibility and cost for such a shed. 
o In the meantime, it was suggested that we request some dedicated space in the front 

left corner of Alvin's storage building. 
• No date has been set for the club Fall Picnic. 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
New Members 

 
The club accepted provisional membership for: 

• Stanley Michalski - Stan is from Baltimore and has been flying a range of 
aircraft from u-control to RC airplanes and helicopters.  He had been 
flying at Delaware RC club, but our club is more convenient to his 
workplace in Oxford.  Stan will be sponsored by Bruce Ginn. 
 

There were no prospective members present awaiting membership approval. 
 

 
50/50 
 Ray Castelletti won $25 in the 50/50 raffle 
 
________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
There was no Airplane talk at the June meeting. 

 
The meeting was closed at around 8:00 PM  
 

The next meeting will be August 8th at 7:00 PM at Johnson Field 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


